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 I wanted to extend my gratitude towards the many Sisters and Brothers 
that I have met throughout the years that convey our three principles of 
Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty. They have often reminded me of what I 
would like to perfect, as well as how I should strive to conduct myself in 
both my personal and professional lives. We have some amazing 
members within our Allied Orders that serve as role models, though 
many times they do not even realize it. 


 Fraternity: We must cherish one another as friends, colleagues, and 
Sisters. We are a family that is bonded by the same mission. There are 

Sisters in the Auxiliary that exude this principle. A simple phone call to say “hello”, sending a get well 
card, bringing a distressed member a meal, attending a funeral/wedding/birthday celebration, or 
even congratulating a member on their retirement are just a few examples.


Charity: It is our duty to assist those in need even if it does require some personal sacrifice. 
Witnessing this principle can be a beautiful sight. I have personally seen Sisters drive hours out of 
their way to offer rides to a meeting, purchase holiday gifts for those that cannot afford any, or spend 
hours visiting a fellow Sister in a long term care facility. The smallest of sacrifices can mean so much.


Loyalty: Becoming members of this organization requires a sense of faithfulness not only to the 
Order but to one another as well. It bonds us together and offers us a sense of support within our 
“family.” We display our loyalty in our patriotic works, in our commitment to better our organization, 
and by trusting one another’s motives to honor our ancestors.


We instruct our new members of these principles during initiation ceremonies with good reason. 
They are the building blocks in which we conduct our lives within the organization. I would like to 
urge our members to keep our three driving principles in 
mind, bonding us together to become an even stronger 
organization. 


In F., C., & L.,


Allison Pollitt, National President, ASUVCW


THE AUXILIARY VOICE

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE AUXILIARY TO SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR
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Congratulations to the 
ladies of TN ASUVCW Joseph 
H. Rider #62! On Saturday, 
March 18th, they officially 
became Sisters of the Order.
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Hello Sisters! 


Technically, I am responsible for facilitating membership requests and questions. Problem: I’m not 
busy enough! Please start talking about our Auxiliary to people who don’t know what we do. You 
might be surprised that your hairdresser or waiter is interested in history. 
Everyone wants to know who their ancestors are and where they came from, 
it may even help them better know themselves. As Sisters, of course we 
share fellowship with our Auxiliary Sisters. We strive to teach others about 

our love of country and our national and 
personal heritage. We Sisters continually find 
new ways to raise funds and support the good 
works of our Auxiliary–including charitable donations, scholarship, patriotic 
materials and displays, and tending to Civil War era monuments, memorials, 
and gravesites. We work to honor and support our veterans, whether those 
veterans are no longer with us or in our own backyard. We, as Auxiliary 
Sisters, serve and give back to our communities and educate those who will 
come after us.


And speaking of support, our own community vitally needs your help. I urge you to give 
generously to our National Chief of Staff in her endeavor to fundraise in support of our Auxiliary. It 
doesn’t matter if you, your local auxiliary, or Department can afford $1.00 or $100.00, every penny 
adds up. Fundraising is a tough job, and Sister Kim Villalva 
needs your help. I’m so very grateful to all the Sisters, 
Departments, and local auxiliaries who contributed to Our 
Auxiliary through the office of National Chief of Staff in 2022, 
allowing me to surpass the goal set by our National Sister 
leadership. However, I was also surprised and saddened by 
the number of Departments and local auxiliaries and Sisters 
who chose not to support the Auxiliary in this essential 
fundraising campaign. This is our Auxiliary. We need to care 
for it (and show our National Chief of Staff some love).


If you have questions or need to send me those membership applications for the new Sisters 
you’re going to gather, here’s my contact information:


Sister Sue Freshley

4287 Windsor Avenue


Willoughby, Ohio 44094

440-336-3765


VicePresident@asuvcw.org


from the National Vice President…
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Keeping true to our history: 

My search in our National History has 

not found another time in which the two 
money offices at the National Level were 
left vacant; no sister willing to step 
forward in earning the needed funds for 
our Order.  (Thank you, Sister Kim 
Villalva, for recently stepping in as 
National Chief of Staff for this year after already serving a money-making position.) 


These two positions are of great importance.  Without the funds raised, the Order would not be able to 
function in its daily activities.  The cost of doing business is not self-sustaining with only our annual dues. 


  The National Patriotic Instructor provides leadership in promoting patriotism both within our 
organization and to the general public, as well as raise funds applied towards memorial wreaths at the 
Lincoln Birthday Ceremony in D.C., Lincoln Tomb Ceremony in Springfield, IL, Grant’s Tomb in New York, 
Memorial Day at Arlington National Cemetery, VA, and Remembrance Day, Gettysburg, PA.  The funds 
also cover the National Scholarship Fund, GAR Fund, and Patriotic Gift to an organization within the State 
of the National Convention. 


The Chief of Staff raises funds for the National Auxiliary and assists with activities outside the 
business sessions at National.  Funds are earned for general operating expenses of the National 
Organization. 


Both positions require the ability to raise funds for the Auxiliary, communication with the membership 
and staff, keep accurate records of the funds and submit funds to the National Treasurer. 


The money positions also serve the purpose of showcasing your abilities to organize, work with 
others, handle the Order’s funds, communicate with others and show your creativity.  This is a stepping 
stone towards demonstrating your ability to lead- for becoming a National President.  But this position can 
be held without aiming towards the National President position. 


We can be creative in problem solving about the positions 
occasionally, but the membership must encourage our loyal sisters 
to move up in the organization and take action. 


This year I propose that we each find a way to solve the given 
situation: be it thinking of ways to earn money for the position, 
donate money or items for sale, earn money for this position, 
donate raffle or sales items, or volunteer to man the table at the 
National Convention.  If you are unable to attend, try to get items 
for the sales table to a Sister or Brother who will be attending. 


I will be donating a basket of items from Wisconsin and other 
items.  Maybe you are willing to showcase items from your State – or be willing to bid on items.  Or pray 
that we find a way to cover future expense without raising dues. 


We all possess God given talents. Consider using yours in overcoming this dilemma. Plan on attending 
the National Convention and learn more about the great works of our Order.


Respectfully,  Danielle Michaels, PNP 

National Historian
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 In this newsletter edition, I want to explain the role 
and capabilities of Auxiliaries at Large and 
Members at Large during a National Encampment. 
Often, a National Encampment may seem daunting 
or even confusing to anyone that does not have the 
ability to attend a formally structured Auxiliary/
Department meeting. Our Past National Presidents 
are typically gracious in sharing their wisdom and 
experiences with newcomers or those that do not 

understand the proceeding of the encampment, and 
this has helped on so many occasions. But, let’s give our Auxiliary at Large and Members at Large a 
little more background.


Auxiliary-at-Large: Our National Organization maintains a number of Auxiliaries that are not 
located in areas where a Department is present. A lack of a Department may be due to being in a 
more remote location or reduced membership within that area. Many Departments formed by 
expanding one Auxiliary into a minimum of three, the required number for the higher echelon to be 
proposed to the National level. Our organization currently has Auxiliaries-at-Large in Arizona, Illinois, 
Missouri, Oklahoma, Oregon, South Carolina, Tennessee, Texas and Washington. 


So how does an Auxiliary-at-Large make an impact at a National Encampment? 


Well, all currently sitting At-Large Presidents (or Vice Presidents) receive a vote during the 
National Encampment. This is in addition to one delegate (or alternate) from each Auxiliary. 


Member-at-Large: There are many Sisters within our organization that do not belong to a local 
Auxiliary but rather hold a role as a Member-at-Large. These members often choose this type of 
membership due to their own remote location or for personal reasons. 


What can a Member-at-Large do at a National Encampment? 


There is a meeting conducted prior to the start of the Encampment (typically on Thursday 
evening) where all Members-at-Large gather to discuss who will be a delegate for the National 
meeting. One delegate for every 20 Members-at-Large will be appointed with guidance from the 
National Membership-at-Large Coordinator during this meeting.


What else can these members do? Any member in good standing who meets all the 
requirements may be elected to any National Office. Each office has its own requirements, though 
most simply request that members 
demonstrate experience and knowledge 
prior to running for office. There may be 
some difficulty when considering a 
candidate for the office of National 
President or National Vice President as 
these candidates must be a Past President 
of a Department. However, it is not an 
impossible task. 


Every member of the Auxiliary is welcome to attend a National Encampment and may feel free 
to approach any of the National Officers and Past National Presidents with questions they may have. 

by NP Allison Pollitt
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from the National 
Secretary…

1. All Installation and Per Capita Reports for Auxiliaries at Large are now due to the National 
Secretary. Please mail to: National Secretary Judy Morgan, 8250 Frost Road, Coolville, OH 45723


2. All Department Installation and Per Capita Reports, along with any recommendations and 
candidacy announcements, are due to the National Secretary no later than two weeks after the 
respective Department Encampment.


3. Department Officer Reports should be completed and forwarded to the respective National 
Officer as soon as possible after your Department Encampment.


Judy Morgan, National Secretary


P.S. See the forms for the National Encampment on pages 13-20.Sisters, your help 

is urgently needed.


We have had no National Patriotic 
Instructor for this past year, and even 
though this office is vacant, the patriotic 
work of the Order must still be funded. 
If every Sister would donate $5 
specifically for the National Patriotic 
Instructor Fund*, we will be able to 
pay for the wreaths presented at the 
Lincoln Tomb Ceremony in Springfield, Grant's Tomb 
Ceremony in New York, Memorial Day Ceremony at the Cathedral 
of the Pines in New Hampshire, two Memorial Day Ceremonies in Arlington, and 

Remembrance Day Ceremony in Gettysburg. Money from this 
fund also pays for the Gift in Memory of the Grand Army of the Republic, 
which is an annual donation to a local charity within the National 
Encampment Host Department. The remainder of the money is applied 
toward the National President's Annual Scholarship Award.


  Please also consider having a special fundraiser in your Auxiliary to 
raise funds for the National Patriotic Instructor Fund.


  If you are coming to National Encampment, please bring an item (or 
several) that can be sold at the Patriotic Instructor bazaar table. 


* Send donations to the National Treasurer Amy Miller, 1112 Green 
Meadow Ave, Lancaster, OH 43130


Make checks payable to National Organization ASUVCW.



SPRING 2023 VOLUME 2, ISSUE 3

6

REMINDERS: 

‣ Please remember to have your Chaplain Reports, Form D06, to me by June 30, 2023. 

‣ For those who need prayers or have a special event in their lives or a special request, 

please let me know through leaving a message at 301-682-7336 or an e-mail to 
chaplain@asuvcw.org. Also, if you use Facebook, please feel free to visit and to post on The 
Chaplain’s Corner, ASUVCW to share celebrations or difficulties and requests for prayers. 
Thank you so much to all those who have shared and responded.


  What is Trinity Sunday?  Trinity Sunday is the first Sunday 
after Pentecost to honor the Holy Trinity—the Father, Son, and Holy 
Spirit. This year it falls on June 4, 2023. The Holy Trinity is the term 
used to denote that God, Who is one unique being, exists as Three 
Persons, the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit, distinct from one 
another. 


  Although the word “Trinity” does not appear in Scripture, it is 
taught in: Matthew 28:18-20 18 “Then Jesus came to them and 
said, ‘All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me.  

19 Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and 
of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, 20 and teaching them to obey everything I have commanded 
you. And surely, I am with you always, to the very end of the age.’” (New International Version: 
NIV); 2 Corinthians 13:14 “May the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, and the love of God, and the 
fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you all.” (NIV); and many other biblical passages. 


 Understanding of all scriptural doctrine is by faith which comes through the work of the Holy 
Spirit; therefore, it is appropriate that this mystery is celebrated the first Sunday after Pentecost, 
when the outpouring of the Holy Spirit first occurred.


Trinity Sunday is the time to try to explain the clues written in Scripture to guide us to a fuller 
understanding of our triune God. The Father is God from the beginning as in John 1:1 “In the 
beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God.” (NIV) Jesus 
revealed Himself as equal to the Father in John 10:30 “I and the Father are one.” Together, they 
sent the Holy Spirit as in John 14:26 “But the Advocate, the Holy Spirit, whom the Father will 
send in my name, will teach you all things and will remind you of everything I have said to you.”
(NIV). Matthew 28:19 also notes “Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them 
in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit.” (NIV)

mailto:chaplain@asuvcw.org
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On Trinity Sunday, the Christian Church contemplates with joy and thanksgiving what the Father, 
Son, and Holy Spirit have done and do to accomplish the salvation of errant humanity. It brings to 
remembrance how Christians should respond to the love that God shows us by praising Him and 
giving Him glory. We remember the Father as our Creator, the Son as our Savior, and the Holy Spirit 
as our Comforter, as the Lord and Giver of Life in the Nicene Creed, and the creator Spirit, present 
before the creation of the universe. Through His power everything was made in Jesus Christ, by God 
the Father. Scriptural readings for the Trinity Sunday ceremony often include Psalm 8, beginning and 
ending with, “O Lord, our Lord, how majestic is Your name in all the earth.” and 2 Corinthians 13:11 
“Finally, brothers and sisters, rejoice! Strive for full restoration, encourage one another, be of one 
mind, live in peace. And the God of love and peace will be with you.” (NIV)


A Trinity Sunday Prayer: Almighty God, we praise you: Father all-powerful, Christ Lord and Savior, 
and Spirit of Love. You reveal yourself in the depths of our being, drawing us to share in your life and 
your love. One God, three Persons, be near to the people formed in your image, close to the world 
that your love brings to life. May the love of God, the grace of Lord Christ Jesus, and the fellowship of 
the Holy Spirit be with us. We ask you this, Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, one God, true and living, 
forever. Amen.


Yours in Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty,


Rosemary Martin, ASUVCW National Chaplain 2022-2023 

Credits/References: gotgquestions.org; Prayers to the Trinity & for Trinity Sunday (prayerist.com)

https://prayerist.com/trinityprayers
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I hope as the Pandemic has finally eased out of our lives, we have all 
seen our Auxiliary activities return to normal, even a “new normal” as 
many of us navigate changes with membership, the types of activities 
and events we can attend, illnesses, etc. Wherever your Auxiliary is with 
regards to activities this year, I hope you have found two things that 
remained constant through the years—one is our adherence to our 
mission that spans so many years and the other is our amazing 
sisterhood that spans the country. 


It is our Sisterhood that keeps us coming back, serving in leadership 
positions, donating our time to set up at festivals, looking forward to 
Department and National Encampments, and more. And it is our mission 

that drives us ever forward, seeking new ways to honor 
that mission while adapting to present day real 
challenges.


One such very real challenge we continue to face is our 
fundraising efforts. As National Chief of Staff, my job is to 
lead our organization in our united efforts to raise 
sufficient funds for the National Organization to function 
as it needs to. 


It is because of our steadfast efforts to find creative ways to 
fundraise that we have continued to be able to strive towards 
our mission. As our Auxiliary seeks innovative ways to raise 
funds, we can continue to “perpetuate the memory of the 
services and sacrifices of the Union Veterans of the Civil War…” 
as well as to support the rest of our mission. 


When you think about fundraising as truly being connected to 
our mission, we realize how very vital it is. Every time we step out in public and do a talk at a school 
about Civil War Veterans, set up a patriotic booth at a festival, donate warm clothes or gifts to local 
veterans, etc. we can do these things because of the funds that we have raised as an organization. 


So please keep in mind that everyone has a collective responsibility in raising funds to support 
our Auxiliary. Now is the best time to be planning your fundraising efforts for the next several months 
leading up to National Encampment in August.


Does your Department have a Department Chief of Staff to guide fundraising efforts? Does your 
local auxiliary have a Sister who will coordinate your activities? The more we work together, and each 
contribute, the better our chances for reaching our goal this summer!


Kim Villalva, National Chief of Staf

From the National Chief of Staff…
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from the National Treasurer…

LIFE	MEMBERSHIP

Consider a Life Membership for yourself or someone else! After making a 

one-time payment, a Sister may become a Life Member. She will remain a 
member of her local Auxiliary and may provide any additional support she 
deems fit, but will never be subject to per capita dues again. The cost for 
Life Membership is as follows:


Under Age 50 = $350.00

Age 50 – 64 = $250.0

Age 65 – 84 = $200.00

Age 85 and above = FREE


The Life Membership Application Form 
(A15) may be found on the National website at 
asuvcw.org under Forms/Auxiliary.

If you have ideas for fundraisers that we can do at a national level, if you would like to help me 
with some of these efforts, or if you have any questions, please contact me directly. I’d love to hear 
from you and how we can unite our time and energy for the Auxiliary!


In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty,


Kim Villalva 
National Chief of Staff 
5250 Marshall Road 
Dayton OH 45429 
kdanisk@yahoo.com

Greetings, Sisters!

The due dates for the Annual Department Treasurer’s Report (D04) and the Annual EIN Reporting 

Form (D11) are quickly approaching. These forms, along with detailed instructions and timelines, can 
be found on our website or can be obtained by contacting me.


 As a reminder, Auxiliaries and Departments are required to file Form 990-N (e-Postcard) with the 
IRS annually. Information regarding the 990-N, including the link to file online, can be found	at https://
www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filingrequirement-for-small-exemptorganizations-
form-990-n-e-postcard.


 If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at treasurer@asuvcw.org.

Yours in F., C., & L.,

Amy Miller, National Treasurer

mailto:kdanisk@yahoo.com
https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filingrequirement-for-small-exemptorganizations-
https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filingrequirement-for-small-exemptorganizations-
https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filingrequirement-for-small-exemptorganizations-
https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filingrequirement-for-small-exemptorganizations-
mailto:treasurer@asuvcw.org
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JOSEPH	H.	RIDER	#62	-	TENNESSEE
On Saturday March 18, 2023, the Tennessee ASUVCW Joseph H. Rider #62 was chartered, 

members were initiated, and officers elected and installed. National President Allison Pollitt was in 
attendance to do the honors. This was in conjunction with the SUVCW Department of TN 
encampment held in Shiloh, TN. Commander-in-Chief Bruce Frail was in attendance and chartered 

the new camp #81 Capt. Asa N. “Black 
Hawk” Hayes and installed their 
Department elected officers.


New Sisters: Laurie Moore (Musician), Cheryl Boley 
(Patriotic Instructor), Sue Wright (Council Member 

#1), Allison Pollitt (National President), 


Julie Huttick (President), Marsha Fetty-Huffman 
(Vice President/Treasurer), and Theresa Loftis 

(Secretary/Chaplain)

SUVCW Commander-in-Chief Bruce Frail, ASUVCW 
National President Allison Pollitt, TN ASUVCW 

Joseph H. Rider #62 President Julie Huttick, SUVCW 
Department of TN Commander George Huttick

81st Ohio Voluntary Infantry 
Monument Wreath Laying

From our National 
President and Officers!
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Photo by 

Sr. Allison Pollitt

DEPARTMENT	OF	WI	MID-WINTER	MEETING/	
PATRIOTIC	LUNCHEON


The Department of Wisconsin held a Mid-Winter Meeting alongside the SUVCW on 4 February 
2023 in Wauwatosa, WI. This was followed by the 53rd annual Patriotic Luncheon held at Alioto’s, a 
fine dining restaurant that originally opened in 1923. Nearly 90 historians, civil service and patriotic 
members of the community attended and listened to Professor Emeritus James Marten speak about 
the health benefits, pensions and Soldiers Homes of the area during and after the Civil War. A very 
successful raffle was held, and attendees were able to enjoy a delicious meal while networking and 
sharing stories. Special guests included Past Commander-in-Chief Ken Freshley, National President 
Allison Pollitt, and National Vice President Sue Freshley.

Photo by Br. Kent Peterson
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214TH	CELEBRATION	OF	LINCOLN’S	BIRTHDAY	IN	
WASHINGTON	D.C.


President Abraham Lincoln’s 214th Birthday was commemorated at the iconic Lincoln Memorial in 
Washington D.C. on 12 February 2023. Members of the Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the 
Civil War (ASUVCW) along with other Allied Orders of the Grand Army of the Republic and other 
organizations braved the chilly, damp weather to celebrate this event inside the monument’s walls. 
Representatives from the ASUVCW included National President Allison Pollitt (who presented the 
wreath for the ASUVCW), National Chaplain and Liaison for Washington D.C. Activities Rosemary 
Martin, Liaison to the National Encampment Host Committee, Anna Frail, and Department of the 
Chesapeake President Denise Thompson. All were able to participate and enjoy the celebration 
hosted by the Lincoln Birthday National Commemorative Committee. Mr. John Moore acted as the 
Master of Ceremonies, while National Park Service members assisted with the set up and instructing 
the wreath layers during the ceremony. The Allied Orders were represented by National President 
Beth Null (LGAR), National President Lynne Dolan (DUVCW), National President Allison Pollitt 
(ASUVCW), and Commander-in-Chief Bruce Frail (SUVCW).


The program consisted of a Tribute to Abraham Lincoln including a Musical Prelude by the U. S. 
Air Force Band Brass Quintet, an Introduction, Presentation and Retirement of Colors by the Joint 
Armed Forces Color Guard, The National Anthem and Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation, Remarks, 

Reading of “The Gettysburg Address,” a History Award, “The Battle 
Hymn of the Republic,” a beautifully sung Musical Interlude, Wreath 
Presentations, Benediction, the Sounding of Taps, and a Musical 
Postlude. 


by Allison Pollitt & Rosemary Martin

Department of the Chesapeake President Denise Thompson, 

Department of New England President Anna Frail, National President Allison Pollitt, 

and National Chaplain Rosemary Martin, PDP, at the Lincoln Memorial

Picture on left:
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